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November 20, 2020 
 
 
Honorable Michelle Phillips, Secretary  
New York State Public Service Commission  
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 

Re:  Case 19-G-0309 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, 
Charges, Rules and Regulations of The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a 
National Grid NY for Gas Service 

 
Case 19-G-0310 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, 
Charges, Rules and Regulations of KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a 
National Grid for Gas Service 
 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

To facilitate further settlement discussions by the parties and promote the orderly conduct 
of these proceedings, The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a National Grid NY and KeySpan 
Gas East Corporation d/b/a National Grid (collectively, the “Companies”) hereby request an 
additional extension of the suspension period in these proceedings, such that new rates will become 
effective April 1, 2021.   

 
The Companies are agreeable to the additional extension subject to the provisions approved 

by the Commission in its Order on Extension of Maximum Suspension Period of Major Rate 
Filings issued and effective May 15, 2020 in the above matters. 
 

Thank you for your time and attention. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
      /s/ Philip A. DeCicco     
      Philip A. DeCicco 
      Vice President and Deputy General Counsel 
      New York Regulatory  
 
cc:  Active Parties in Cases 19-G-0309 and 19-G-0310 (via DMM) 
 Hon. James A. Costello 

Hon. Maureen F. Leary  

 

 
Philip A. DeCicco 
Vice President and Deputy General 
Counsel 
New York Regulatory 


